

Eastern Cyclo Cross Association

Committee Meeting Minutes

Held on Monday 19th August 2024 @ 7:30pm via Zoom

1. Apologies
Jo Denny, Dave Copland
2. Minutes of Last Meeting Agreed as a true record
3. Matters Arising None
4. Treasurers Report
Nothing to report, other than we have had the first tranche of league entries. 2023-24 accounts will now be closed and new transactions will now go into 2024-25
5. 2024/25 Calendar
We currently have 9 events. Schils are looking at running an event but have not confirmed anything yet.
Each organiser has to register their own event which has caused a few problems.
Ian P to send Paul M and Dave C a list of organiser email addresses.
Race numbers will be printed by Richard Stiff (R&G Graphics) on a just-in-time basis so when entries close, Dave/the organiser will email the entry list to Richard who will then print and arrange delivery before the race.
CC Ashwell don't currently have a venue
Diss CC doesn't look like happening
U12 medals will be posted by Ian to organisers
Daniel Doncaster will try and get details of St Ives course from last year
Regional Champs on 1st Dec at Haughley
Sally will send a pro-forma of how a BC event should look when registering an event
6. Inter Region CX at Clanfield
Details have been sent around, we'll promote/advertise it and see what the interest is. Ask Dave Copland to publish on the website and see if we've got any interest and team manager will to organise. Clanfield is a fair distance but it is being run as part of the National Trophy event on the same weekend. Ian Poole will feedback our support at the next CX commission and confirm whether it's a viable event.
7. CX Conference at Derby – 5 October
To be held at Derby National Trophy as last year. There's been no detail about agenda but will forward details when they are available.
8. Registration Fees
Paul M will include reimbursement of event registration fees on the levy form
9. Comms Appointments
Emails have gone out to comms for availability. We've now had a few back but still short for a few races.
10. Coaching update
Group of kids at Northern Gateway are now doing CX specific training. 15 to 16 kids attending on a regular basis. Simon plans to get a flavour from other clubs of what's going and if anyone needs support or advice on youth coaching.
11. Organiser Workshops
Not going to happen. We will offer one2one advice where required. PM will email all organisers with details of admin requirements, BC event registration etc...
Steve G we need to figure out where the next generation of organisers are coming from. PM will post on the FB organiser group to try and galvanise some interest in volunteer pool and organiser assistance.

12. Any other Business

Date of Next Meeting
7th October